
TERM  DATES


Term 2

Mon 2 May - Fri 8 Jul


Term 3

Mon 25 Jul - Fri 30 Sep


Term 4

Mon 17 Oct-Thu 15 Dec


St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165


e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 

Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 2 Week 8								 Thursday 23 June 2022

EVENTS


Interschool Sport

Mon 27 June 


From the Principals Desk...
Kia ora koutou.  

Welcome: I would like to 
welcome Quinn Purcell to room 
Puriri, Quinn joins is big brother 
Patrick at school.


Puanga (Matar ik i ) : Th is 
weekend will see the first 
n a t i o n a l r e c o g n i t i o n , 
celebration and observance of 
Matariki.  The rise of Puanga 
(Matariki) in the winter skies 
above Aotearoa is an important 
time in the Māori calendar, as it 
signifies the start of the Māori 
new year.  While other iwi 
throughout Aotearoa tend to 
celebrate Matariki,  Taranaki iwi 
see Puanga as the star to mark 
the new year. Historically, new 
year celebrations provided the 
opportunity for whānau to come 
together to remember those 
that are no longer with us and 
have passed on during the 
year, acknowledge the year 
gone by and to prepare, plan 
and set goals for the year 
ahead. Currently in the early 
morning due to the nature of 
the horizon and the timing of 
the sun rising Matariki is not 
visible in Taranaki.  Instead the 
Star that we see shining 
brightly in the morning sky and 
acknowledge is Puanga.   The 
term Puanga translates into 
abundance of food.  During this 
time historically and by the 
beginning of winter, harvests 
had occurred and food stores 
were plentiful. People shared 
their harvests and began to 
prepare their gardens for a new 
year of planting and cultivating.


Historically as a school we 
have celebrated Puanga for 
many years.  This has taken 
m a n y f o r m s i n c l u d i n g 
community hangi, making 
soup, arts and crafts, sharing 
breakfast and learning about 
Puanga.  I’ve included a link 
here that you may like to look 
at. This is our community 
Puanga hangi in 2018 Link.  
Below are the details related to 
our Puanga celebration in 
2022.


I really do hope that your 
whanau spend some time 
remembering special people in 
your lives that have passed on, 
reflecting on the year that has 
been and a lso take the 
opportunity to discuss some 
plans, goals and aspirations for 
the new year ahead.


Interschool Sports: We have 
had two interschool exchanges 
in the past weeks.  Our first 
saw us host Puketapu School 
and on Tuesday Waitara East 
hosted us.  These exchanges 
have included our Year 5 / 6 
Netball A & B teams and also 
our interschool football, rugby 
and chess teams.  To date our 
football team, rugby team, 
chess team and Netball B team 
have won both exchanges.  
Our netball A team has been 
pipped at the post in both 
games by one goal.  Next week 
we head to Mangorei School 
f o r o u r l a s t s c h e d u l e d 
interschool fixture for the term.


Rippa Rugby: Last week 4 St 
John Bosco teams took part in 
the Tukupa Rippa Rugby 
tournament.  All teams had a 
great day and enjoyed playing 
6 games across the day. Our St 
John Bosco A team was 
entered in the competitive 
grade and played incredibly 
well to make the finals.  They 
ended up finishing second in 
the tournament and have 
qualified for the champion of 
champions tournament where 
the top two teams from each 
competition around Taranaki 
will play to find the champion 
Taranaki team.  


School Mass: Thank you to 
our families who attended our 
school mass last week.  It is 
hard to believe that this was 
our first school lead mass for 
near ly two years . I was 
incredibly pleased that the 
mass was not jam packed like 
our other school masses have 
been, but that it was really well 
supported to ensure that it was 
still a really rich celebration of 
o u r C a t h o l i c f a i t h a s a 
community. There is something 
rea l l y spec ia l about our 
children reading the word, 
praying for our community and 
our school choir leading hymns 
and responsorial psalms that 
really energises our faith 
community.  I had a large smile 
on my face and spent the 
remainder of the day reflecting 
on how special it is that we 
have the opportunity to worship 
together.

https://vimeo.com/275738118
mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz
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Our School Core Values

Love		 Resilience		 Co-operation			 Service

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AT SJB 

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION JUNE 2022  FAMILIES

 We pray for Christian families around the world; may they embody and experience unconditional love and 

advance in holiness in their daily lives

Class Mass

Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms. We invite and encourage you to attend these 
Masses where possible.  

Week 9 Wednesday 29th June Karaka / Rimu

Week 10 Wednesday 6th July Kawakawa / Koromiko / Puriri

First Reconciliation Preparation
We have 25 children preparing to receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  Please pray for them and their 
families over the next few weeks as they prepare to take this next step in their Faith journey.
The special liturgy where the children will experience the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time is 
being held on Thursday 7th July at 5.30pm at St Joseph’s Church.

Friday 24th June - The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus Feast Day

 

The Sacred Heart, also known as the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus, is one of the most widely practised and well-known 
Catholic devotions, wherein the heart of Jesus is viewed as a symbol of "God's boundless and passionate love for 
mankind".


The purpose of devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus is to focus our hearts on receiving and returning His love with 
gratitude — with all of our heart, soul, and strength — that He may be glorified



Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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Kingdom Kidz Children's Liturgy is back up 
and running every Sunday (except on 

School mass) at OLHC 10.30am Sunday 
mass


Kids go out to Children's liturgy after initial 
welcoming song and prayer at mass. The 
Children's liturgy is run in the SJB staffroom. 
We do a kids liturgy followed by fun craft 

activity. Everyone is so welcome. From all the 
Children's Liturgy Teachers - Roland and Sarah Devine, Kim Sigley, 
Natasha Hingis, Jacqueline Welham, Kelly Soffe, Abi Gough and Kate 
Buchboeck. 



131 Powderham Street 
06 757 5609 / admin@nks.co.nz / nicholsonslawyers.co.nz
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Lyndsay Mussen 
Investment Adviser

Dave Fuller 
Investment Adviser

lyndsay.mussen@forsythbarr.co.nz 
027 339 3894

dave.fuller@forsythbarr.co.nz 
021 813 751 NP
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forsythbarr.co.nz

For a no-obligation chat about how we can help you manage your 
wealth and invest with confidence, call us today. 

For a second opinion, call us first

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


